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EXTERNAL AFFAIRS OFFICE 

 The Zonal Orientation on CHED Memorandum Order (CMO) No. 104, Series of 2017 known as      
Revised Guidelines for Student Internship Program in the Philippines (SIPP) for All Programs was attended by 
the Director for External Affairs, Dr. Josefa G. Carrillo of the University of Perpetual Help System Laguna held 
at Tagaytay International Convention Center, Aguinaldo Hi-way, Tagaytay City  last April 20, 2018. 

 This CMO is intended for all internship/OJT/Practicum programs locally except for health professions 
disciplines and programs including Nutrition and Dietetics which are defined in RA 7796. This CMO was     
already implemented last May 1, 2018 as per memorandum coming from the Office of the Chairperson of the 
Commission on Higher Education, the officer in-charge, Prospero de Vera III, dated March 27, 2018 and was 
circulated to the CHED Regional Directors and Officers in-charge, presidents, and heads of Higher Education 
Institutions for strict implementation and compliance by all concerned. 

 The one day seminar was attended by representatives coming from the different higher educational         
institutions of regions IV, V, NCR, and MIMAROPA. An open forum after the presentation of the said CMO was 
done to answer queries of the participants.  


